SCHOOL CHILDREN AND DISTRACTED DRIVERS

Yes, it is that time of the year again. Children are back in school, parents are running late for work, but are in the process of dropping off their children at school and of course the ever-present cell phone conversation is underway at the same time by the parent. The preceding is a recipe for “complete disaster.”

The Mississippi Legislature “failed miserably” in the last legislative session in not addressing the growing problem of distracted drivers in our every day lives.  With election and reelection of legislators fast approaching, I do not anticipate anyone having the “intestinal fortitude” to not only draft but also actually champion the passage of a “strict and meaningful” piece of legislation to address the growing problem of distracted drivers on our streets.  

If an individual is driving down the road while openly drinking an alcoholic beverage, whether drunk or not, law enforcement can and should pull that individual over and issue the proper citation that will usually result in a strict monetary fine and other possible driving restrictions. Distracted drivers are equally if not more dangerous than drinking drivers by the mere fact that there are many times more of them (you and me).

A simple solution to aid law enforcement and more importantly save many lives would be to draft legislation allowing law enforcement in all jurisdictions to issue citations based on the mere fact that a law enforcement officer observed an individual “with a phone held to the ear while driving” which would simply serve as  “prima-facie evidence” that an individual was actually talking, pretending to talk, or intended to talk” on the cell phone while the vehicle was moving, etc.

Any law must contain a significant fine with the possibilities of judicial discretionary driving restrictions being imposed on subsequent charges. A one hundred dollar fine is not going to serve as a deterrent. Any legislator that proposes such a piece of legislation with “ little teeth and an insignificant fine” should be ashamed of himself or herself, and I would consider it pandering to the public at election time. Bob Usey can be reached at bob@bobusey.com © “Copyright”, 2014, Bob Usey
